Morningside Elementary School
SBDM Minutes

October 20th, 2014
Meeting was called to order at 3:32pm.

Members present were Karla Buckingham, Misti Craig, Laura Beth Hayes, Rasha Hinkle, Brian Kerr, Carole Walker, and Kristin Willett.

Member Absent: Kasey Bratcher

Guest present: Kayla Kitterman, Brandon Thompson
Council reviewed the September 15th, 2014 minutes and current agenda. Misti Craig made the motion to accept the minutes and current agenda with an amendment to move the Computer Lab Survey discussion before the Principal’s Report. Karla Buckingham added that a discussion of the KPREP data needed to be added to the agenda after Committee Minutes. Carole Walker seconded the motion concerning the amended agenda and September minutes. All were in consensus. 

 Brandon Thompson presented the council with the data collected from the Computer Lab Survey. 
31 Teacher, 152 Parent, and 505 Student responses were recorded with the survey. The results showed that students were not currently excited, or enjoyed, the activities (Success Maker) within the Computer Lab. The parents and teachers surveyed ranked teaching Computer Skills as their highest desire for the curriculum focus of the Computer Lab. The students ranked games as their highest desire for use of Computer Lab time. The council discussed the data and read the typed responses/suggestions of parents and teachers included at the end of their surveys. The council felt that it was not a feasible idea to change the direction of the use of the Computer Lab within the current school year. Areas of concern include factors such as acquiring updates of computer systems, computers operating with all the same hardware, possibly including PLTW lessons, and looking into a need of a certified faculty member should the use of time include lesson development. However, the council agreed that a compromise to improve the overall perception of the Computer Lab by students and parents could be feasible to start this school year. Instead of every Computer Lab time being used for Success Maker, there will be 3 weeks (3 class meetings) of Success Maker and 1 week (class meeting) of educational website experience. This essentially gives students 1 opportunity within the month to explore other avenues of educational technology beside Success Maker. These websites will be researched by the individual grade level teachers and provided to Mrs. Slone in advance of the class meeting designated for the month as the “week off”.  Mrs. Buckingham will speak with Mrs. Slone concerning the logistics of this change and possibly changing the schedule to 2 weeks “on” Success Maker and 2 weeks “off” after December. The Curriculum Committee now has been given the charge to research/explore scenarios (programs/curriculum) that could work in the Computer Lab with a certified staff member and without.
Karla Buckingham shared her principal’s report with council members which included the following:

· 513 students are currently enrolled

· Spirit Week was very successful. Teachers polled requested a replacement for “wacky Wednesday” next year. There was a great amount of families that participated in the Homecoming Parade gathering on the front lawn.

· $9000 was raised the Fall Festival.

·  Morningside will be hosting a Trick-or-Treat Family Night on October 30th 5:30-6:30pm
· The PTO Fundraiser will conclude on October 21st. We are earning 50 cents for each completed card.

· The book Fair will be November 10-14th. The “Bring Someone Grand” Event will be November 12th.

· Thanksgiving Lunch will be served at Morningside on November 12th.

· The pavilion is a work still in progress.

· STAR will be up and running very soon. All student information is logged, and will have a test run occurring within the week. AR should be up and running by November.

Karla Buckingham then presented the Section 6 budget for 2014-2015 for review. There was increase in funds, due to higher enrollment, that was approximately $3,814. Laura Beth Hayes made the motion to move these additional funds to the contingency fund. Brian Kerr 2nd the motion. All were in consensus. Karla Buckingham then reviewed the funding remaining form 2013-2014 state and federal grants, and made the council aware of the 2104-2015 funding from the same sources. 

Karla Buckingham provided the council with committee minutes from the following: Universal Team, Climate, Curriculum, Library/Tech, and Parent Involvement. The minutes were reviewed by the council.

At this time, Laura Beth Hayes and Rasha Hinkle left the meeting.

Karla Buckingham then presented the KPREP test data to the council members. Morningside’s overall score of 74.8 placed the school in the 89th percentile of all schools in the state. This placed our school in Proficient status. The teachers will be working at the next faculty meeting to review scores and focus on growth and gap as areas to improve upon.
The next regular meeting will be on November 17th, 2014 at 3:30pm. 
Misti Craig motioned to adjourn.  Carole Walker seconded. All were in consensus.
Council adjourned at 5:10pm.
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